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2,548 
patients received  
hospice care

626 
patients received  
palliative care

382 
veterans were 
honored at pinning 
ceremonies

247
children participated  
in school-based and 
after-school bereavement 
support groups

62 
children and teens 
attended summer 
grief camp

210  
children and adults 
received crisis 
intervention support after 
community tragedies

306  
stuffed bears and pillows 
were created as precious 
keepsakes for 
bereaved families

295 
volunteers 
dedicated 11,611 
hours of their time  
to our community

1,024 
people engaged 
in individual counseling 
sessions and adult 
bereavement support 
groups

Cover photo: BRENDA 
(See page 4) 
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Dear Friends,

The Elizabeth Hospice is proud to be recognized as a trusted community resource for hospice care, palliative 
care and grief support services. Over the past four decades, we have touched the lives of more than 120,000 
people in San Diego County and Southwest Riverside County, helping our patients live each day to the fullest.

Our team of physicians, nurses, social workers, spiritual counselors, home health aides, and trained volunteers 
provide exceptional hospice and palliative care for patients and their families. And our skilled counselors offer 
support and guidance for children and adults experiencing grief associated with losing a loved one.

Ensuring that people facing the challenges of advanced serious illness receive the highest quality of care 
has always been at the forefront of our agency. For many years, The Elizabeth Hospice and others in the 
healthcare industry have been concerned about the negative impact of fraudulent hospice providers on 
the quality of care that patients and their families receive. I have been working with community leaders and 
agencies at the state and national levels to identify and eliminate fraud. 

We intend to continue serving as an example of what hospice can and should be. The extraordinary caregivers 
and staff members at The Elizabeth Hospice are dedicated to respecting our patients’ and their families’ 
choices, wishes and desires. Our care includes services that go above and beyond what is required of hospice 
providers. This extensive array of services includes child and adult grief support for patients and community 
members, veteran support, and complementary therapies. 

On behalf of our Board of Directors and staff, I want to thank the community for its generosity this past year. 
Together we ensured that children and adults have access to an experienced resource they can rely on for 
guidance and support when confronted with advanced serious illness and grief. We are deeply grateful for the 
honor of caring for those who need our services. 

With gratitude,

Sarah McSpadden, RN, MSN, MHA
President & Chief Executive Officer

from our President & Chief Executive Officer
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Hospice Care
Hospice care is specialized care when an 
individual and their doctor determine 
that future efforts to cure an advanced 
life-limiting illness are no longer feasible 
or desirable. We offer a broad array of 
services for children and adults, along 
with comprehensive support for our 
patients’ loved ones. Our focus is on 
helping people make the most of every 
moment of living by ensuring they are as 
comfortable and pain-free as possible.

Elizabeth Palliative Care
Our team of care navigators is 
specially trained in pain and symptom 
management. We help improve the 
quality and dignity of life for patients 
who may continue to receive curative 
treatment.

Pediatric Hospice Care
We have a dedicated team of 
professionals who specialize in providing 
care for children diagnosed with life-
limiting conditions. Caring for these 
children is complex because, unlike 
adults, their bodies continue to develop 
physically and emotionally throughout 
their illness. Since federal regulations 
allow children to receive curative 
treatment while on hospice, our Pediatric 
Team often works with a child’s primary 
care physician and specialists to relieve 
their symptoms and manage their pain.

our services
Veteran Support 
The Elizabeth Hospice is committed 
to ensuring that veterans feel 
appreciated and receive the medical 
support and attention they need and 
deserve. Our hospice caregivers have 
specialized training that enables them 
to address post-traumatic stress, 
depression, anxiety, survivor’s guilt, 
and soul injury. 

Grief Support for  
Children and Teens
Our comprehensive bereavement 
program for children and teens 
is free and available to everyone 
in the community. Grief support 
services include on-campus support 
groups in 19 school districts, peer 
support groups in our two Children’s 
Bereavement Centers, summer grief 
camps, and grief education for school 
professionals.

“My caregivers are dear and 
magical people, personal 
to the point where I would 
call them good friends. 
They listen in a way that 
most people don’t. They’re 
engaging, personable, and 
delightful; I look forward to 
each one’s visit.” 

Brenda, hospice patient

“Hospice was a more personal 
option for Kylah than being in the 

hospital. Kylah could be in her 
bed, surrounded by her family, 

her things, and her cats. The 
amazing people who work for The 
Elizabeth Hospice provide medical 

and emotional support while 
treating kids and parents like 

regular people. That’s very much 
appreciated.”  

Jennifer, mother of a hospice patient
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Grief Support  
for Adults
The Elizabeth Hospice’s licensed 
counselors and trained staff guide 
people of all ages through grief and 
loss. We provide a safe, supportive, and 
confidential environment for adults and 
children to address their feelings and 
learn healthy coping skills. Services, which 
include individual counseling sessions, 
support groups, workshops, and crisis 
interventions, are open to everyone in 
the community, including those who do 
not have a patient affiliation with The 
Elizabeth Hospice. 

“Group helps me calm down. I 
feel really comfortable there 
because I made friends with 
other kids who understand how 
I’m feeling. The best days of my 
life are when I come to group.” 

Neveah, children’s bereavement 
program participant

“My grief counselor was the light 
in my darkness. He answered my 
questions and reassured me that 
the way I was feeling was healthy 
after the loss of my husband 
Glenn. He helped me see that 
there was a future for me. This 
support made all the difference in 
the world.” 

Trish, grief counseling client

Volunteer Services
Volunteers play an essential role 
in our nonprofit organization. 
Whether engaging with our 
patients, providing support 
at events, advocating in the 
community as ambassadors of 
our work, or sewing keepsakes 
for families who are grieving, they 
make a tremendous difference in 
the lives of everyone we serve. 
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Light Up a Life
On November 14, hundreds of 
people in our community came 
together at the California Center 
for the Arts, Escondido, to celebrate 
those whose memories illuminated 
their lives. The celebration included 
music, inspirational messages and 
refreshments. Every Light Up a Life 
attendee had the opportunity to 
share the name of their loved one 
and light a candle in their honor.

Wings of Hope
More than 300 community members 
attended Wings of Hope 2022, 
a butterfly release ceremony to 
remember and honor the people 
who touched their lives in a beautiful 
way. Everyone listened to live 
music, heard uplifting messages 
from our grief support team and 
enjoyed sweet treats. Wings of Hope 
supports people in our community 
who are grieving the loss of their 
special person. 

community support

Swing Fore Hope 
Golf Classic
Our annual golf tournament and 
auction took place at Twin Oaks Golf 
Course in San Marcos. The proceeds 
from Swing Fore Hope Golf Classic 
benefit children and teens grieving 
the loss of their loved ones and 
make it possible for us to provide 
children’s bereavement support 
services free of charge. We are 
grateful to the event participants and 
to our generous sponsors, Disabled 
American Veterans (DAV), Horizon 
Oxygen and Medical Equipment, 
Marsh McLennan Agency, Tenisi 
Tech, and Harrah’s Resort Southern 
California.
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ways to give

Sustaining Supporter 
Create a monthly or quarterly automatic donation from 
your credit card, debit card or bank account. Any amount 
is appreciated. 

One Charitable Gift,  
A Lifetime of Benefits
A planned gift ensures that future generations have access 
to the many services of The Elizabeth Hospice. Some 
planned gifts provide tax savings while preserving assets 
for you and your family. A legal, financial or qualified 
professional advisor can help you determine the best way 
to achieve your goals.  

Donate a Car
Turning your car, truck, motorcycle or boat into a 
donation to The Elizabeth Hospice is easy. We accept most 
motorized vehicles. Call 855.500.7433 to speak with a 
representative who can answer all your questions. 

For more information, contact:

Chief Philanthropy Officer
The Elizabeth Hospice
500 La Terraza Blvd., Suite 130
Escondido, CA 92025

To donate online, visit:  
elizabethhospice.org/donate

You can make 
a difference in 
someone’s life.
Your generosity makes it possible for 
The Elizabeth Hospice to better serve 
our community members when they 
are faced with the challenges associated 
with an advanced, life-limiting illness 
or when they are grieving the death 
of a loved one. Generous donations 
help fund care and programs not 
reimbursed by Medicare, Medi-Cal or 
insurance plans. Nobody in need of 
services is ever turned away. 
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individuals served

Hospice Patients  
by Diagnosis

CANCER	 32%
CARDIOVASCULAR	 27%
NEUROLOGICAL	 16%
RESPIRATORY	 8%
OTHER	 17%

Hospice Patients  
by Age

Infants	 11
2-10	 20
11- 20	 23
21 - 50	 106
51 - 70	 495
71 - 80	 467
81 +	 1,426
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Palliative Patients  
by Diagnosis

CANCER	 26%
CARDIOVASCULAR	 12%
NEUROLOGICAL	 9%
RESPIRATORY	 12%
OTHER	 41%

Palliative Patients  
by Age

INFANTS	 2
2-10	 1
11- 20	 5
21 - 50	 37
51 - 70	 175
71 - 80	 153
81 +	 253

The Elizabeth Hospice has earned the Gold Seal of Approval from The Joint Commission, an independent 
organization that certifies and accredits healthcare institutions across the U.S. This certification 

demonstrates our commitment to quality comfort care and dedication to excellence.
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Income
Patient Services	 $38,006,947
Community Support & Events	 $1,740,182 
Investment Loss	 -$3,155,418
Other	 $392,511 

TOTAL INCOME	 $36,984,222 

	
Expenses

Direct Patient Care	 $21,760,270 
Indirect Patient Care	 $7,673,618 
Community Outreach	 $711,344 
Management & General	 $6,893,251 
Fundraising	 $970,004 

TOTAL EXPENSES	 $38,008,487 

July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022

financial overview | 2021-2022
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board of directors 
2021-2022

MARK NEU, Board Chair

SARAH MCSPADDEN, RN, MSN, President & Chief Executive Officer

THEODORE DAVIS

DOUG DAWSON

DAN LAFRAMBOISE

ELIZABETH MCCANN, PHD

MICHAEL MCDUFFIE, PHD

TAMMY MORITA

GEORGE OLMSTEAD

GLENN PANZER, MD

CYNTHIA ROBERTSON, MD

MOLLY SCHULZE

KIPRIAN SKAVINSKI

CHANCELLOR TZOMES



our mission
To enhance the quality of life for those nearing the end of 

life’s journey and for those who grieve.

our vision
The Elizabeth Hospice aspires to a world in which every 

life ends with compassion, dignity and peace.

500 La Terraza Blvd., Suite 130, Escondido, CA 92025  |  800.797.2050  |  elizabethhospice.org
The Elizabeth Hospice is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization. Federal Tax ID 95-3275679


